
Pastor Randy’s Ramblings:

Greetings to my Christian Brothers and Sisters of Bethlehem!

I hope God’s Peace finds you well, as we approach the deep
winter. So far however, if you’re not a winter-fan like myself, there
hasn’t been too much to complain about.  

21 For surely you have heard about him and were taught in him, as
truth is in Jesus,  22  to put away your former way of life, your old self,
corrupt and deluded by its lusts,  23 and to be renewed in the spirit of
your minds,  24 and to clothe yourselves with the new self, created
according to the likeness of God in true righteousness and holiness.
– Ephesians 4:21-24

In this passage, Paul addresses the “old self.”  As I write this, we
are just past mid-January.  January 17th was national “Ditch your
New Years Resolution” day.  How many of us may have had goals
and plans for self-improvement, yet already feel like we’ve failed.
Clearly, Paul was addressing SPIRITUAL self-improvement, but
whether your goal was related to your relationship with God or not,
I encourage you to not abandon your hope for a “NEW self” just
yet.  It’s hard, but we CAN change!

I recently read an article in the Harvard Business Review titled,
“What does it Really Take to Build a New Habit?” by Kristi DePaul. 
In her article, DePaul makes clear that “routine” and “habit” are not
synonymous.  A routine involves a behavior that is frequently and
intentionally repeated.  

Continued on page 2
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Pastor Randy’s Ramblings (continued):

A habit on the other hand, is a behavior that’s carried out with little or no thought.  For example, 
getting up at dawn to run, or journaling every night, are routines because they require conscious 
thought in order to carry them out.  However, if you automatically go to the bathroom every night 
before bed and brush your teeth without really thinking about it, then that is a habit.  

Confusion of these two concepts is what makes many people feel unsuccessful when trying to 
create a “new self.”  We fail to realize that something must become a ROUTINE before it can 
become a habit.  Additionally, there are some routines that can never become habits because they
require too much conscious thought.  DePaul though, offers the following ideas for trying to turn 
routines into habits:

 Set your intentions:  Decide what you want to accomplish and make sure it can reasonably 
become an “unconscious” habit.  If it requires too much conscious attention to initiate, it will 
likely need to continue as “routine.”  Remember that patience, self-discipline, and 
commitment will be required.  Charles Duhigg, author of The Power of Habit, says, “There’s
no such thing as 21 days to start a new habit.  The amount of time it takes will vary from 
person to person.”  Habits that are pleasurable will be developed much more quickly than 
habits that require great effort.  Another part of setting your intentions is to clearly articulate 
your reasons for the goal. WHY is forming this routine or habit meaningful to you?

 Prepare for roadblocks: Reflect on the reasons why this wasn’t a normal behavior for you 
before.  Imagine the things that might prevent you from meeting this goal, and develop a 
plan AHEAD of time for how you will handle the set-backs.  

 Start with small steps:  Make a schedule and build in time for your new routine and habit.  
Set “micro-habits” and build up to the behavior in increments.  

 Try “temptation bundling”:  If the habit you’re trying to create is necessary but not 
particularly fun, bundle it with something you enjoy.  For example, watch your favorite show 
on Netflix while walking on the treadmill.  

 Show yourself compassion:  Recognize that change is hard and will take time.  Celebrate 
the successes and be kind to yourself when you don’t feel successful.  

So what new routines or habits will you continue to work on past
“Ditch your New Years Resolution” day?  As always, I encourage
you to develop a spiritual practice for yourself that deepens your
relationship with God.  Personally, I have been working on setting
aside early morning time to be in relationship with Him.  Shortly
after rising, I go to my home office, light a candle, play soft music,
pray, read scripture, and write about what comes to me.  I have a
very set routine that I use for the practice, and it’s become such a
part of my day that I look forward to it.  I hope that you’re able to
create something meaningful for yourself, too. Embrace your “new
self!”  It IS within reach!

In Christ,   

Pastor Randy    
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Bethlehem United Church of Christ
11608 Lax Chapel Road - Kiel, WI  53042

Phone:  920.894.3332
Follow Bethlehem UCC 

on Facebook https://www.facebook.com/bucckiel/
or Bethlehem’s website at  www.bethlehemkiel.org 

Our Spiritual Leader:
Pastor Randy Koppenhaver, Licensed Lay Minister

 Phone:  920.286.2531 or email:  randynmel5@gmail.com

 Gather in the sanctuary for worship Sunday mornings. Our service
begins at 9:30am.

 Tune your car radio to 101.3FM to listen to the service in the church
parking lot at 9:30am.

 View Sunday’s service from the comfort of your home through
Facebook live stream at 9:30am  http://www.facebook.com/bucckiel/ 

 OR   watch the recorded worship service on Bethlehem’s website at a
time that is convenient for you and your family  www.bethlehemkiel.org 

 Sunday School begins at 8:00am.   All children 4 years – 6th grade
welcome!

If you are not able to join us in person Sunday mornings, please mail your giving envelope/check to: 
Bethlehem UCC 

      c/o Ruthie Rumpff 
   11608 Lax Chapel Road, 

  Kiel, WI 53042 
You can also give electronically! Please contact Ruthie Rumpff for details.
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2023 Bethlehem UCC Consistory Members

Elder/President - Steve Voland (920)286-0162 or svoland44@gmail.com
Elder - Traci Rabe (920)894-7903 or trabefamily5@gmail.com

Elder – Open Position – Prayerfully consider serving your Bethlehem family
Deacon - Ross Westphalen (920)629-0193 rossw@forhealthycows.com

Deacon/Secretary – Kathy Bowe (920)894-7243 LandKBowe@outlook.com
Financial Secretary - Ruthie Rumpff (920)946-5849 srumpff@tm.net
Treasurer - Jane Umland (920)286-2175  jm59umland@gmail.com
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Bethlehem UCC has added a Donate Button on the Church Website  

                                                                     www.bethlehemkiel.org 

 

Click on the Donate button to make a secure online contribution today!   

 

Your giving will go directly to offset our day-to-day costs of maintaining the church.  This option was 
added in addition to giving at church, mailing your giving to church or giving electronically.   

The On-line giving is secure by using your PayPal account, credit or debit card.  (The church is charged a 
2.89% plus 49 cents for each transaction.  You have the option to add that to your donation.)  

Thank you for all your support! 

Lectionary Readings for FEBRUARY:
Presentation of the Lord
February 2, 2023

Malachi 3:1-4
Psalm 84 or
Psalm 24:7-10

Hebrews 2:14-18 Luke 2:22-40

Fifth Sunday after the 
Epiphany
February 5, 2023

Isaiah 58:1-9a (9b-12)
Psalm 112:1-9 
(10)

1 Corinthians 2:1-12
(13-16)

Matthew 5:13-20

Sixth Sunday after the 
Epiphany
February 12, 2023

Deuteronomy 30:15-20 Psalm 119:1-8 1 Corinthians 3:1-9 Matthew 5:21-37

Transfiguration Sunday
February 19, 2023
(Last Sunday before Lent)

Exodus 24:12-18
Psalm 2 or
Psalm 99

2 Peter 1:16-21 Matthew 17:1-9

Ash Wednesday
February 22, 2023

Joel 2:1-2, 12-17 or
Isaiah 58:1-12

Psalm 51:1-17
2 Corinthians 5:20b-
6:10

Matthew 6:1-6, 
16-21

First Sunday in Lent
February 26, 2023

Genesis 2:15-17; 3:1-7 Psalm 32 Romans 5:12-19 Matthew 4:1-11
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Bethlehem Consistory Monthly Meeting  :    1-10-2023

Present: Randy Koppenhaver, Steven Voland, Traci Rabe, Kathy Bowe,
Jane Umland, Ross Westphalen, Ruthie Rumpff

Call to order: 6:34 PM

Opening Prayer by Randy – Expose your weaknesses to God

Monthly Reports
 Financial Secretary – Ruthie

- Month income $11,996.38 (3,954.44 above YTD collection) $99,261.38 (2,758.13 
above YTD requirement)  

The report is approved as presented (motion by Ross and 2nd by Kathy)    

 Treasurer – Jane

- Giving’s received in December to date are $12,356.88 bringing the checkbook 
balance to $50,559.19  

The report is approved as presented (motion by Ross and 2nd by Ruthie)   

 Building & Grounds checking and Savings – $17,388.61.   

 Secretary – Kathy
 Approved by Ross and 2nd by Jane

 Building & Grounds Updates 
 We have not received a bill from Signature for any of the snow plowing 2021 and 2022
 We have not received a bill from Signature for any of the snow plowing 2022 and 2023
 Light bulbs were replaced on the side lights in the sanctuary 
 Rick will look into hiring someone to check wiring on lights in front of church
 Reindl was called to unplug toilet in men’s room

 Pastoral Reports –
- Pastor Randy 

Worship -     
Blue Christmas 12/15, 12/18, 1/1, 1/8
Worship at Field of Dreams scheduled for 1/12
Feb. 12 will be my OFF Sunday

Confirmation
 12/14 - service project at St. Vinnies, Kiel - All attended as well as 3 parents
 Class on 1/4
 Class on 1/18 will be held at Bethel UCC from 6-8pm.  Immanuel and Our Shepherds will 

be attending as well. Pizza will be served for dinner.  A brief “lesson” will be followed by 
socialization activities. 

Mission     
 Reverse Advent Calendar Collection. Collected approx 20 bags and boxes.  Delivered to 

Immanuel’s Food Pantry on 1/7
 Delivered a large truckload of gifts to Darla of Professional Family Services for the Sunday 

School’s Adopt-A-Family project. 
Continued on page 6
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 Loads of Love on 1/9 - 2 clients - $56.25 expended
 Working on WISE initiative - Will be scheduling meetings in Feb. 

Pastoral care
-Phone calls to members dealing with health x2
-3 cards to sick or grieving members
-Visit 1x
-One person declined a January visit
-In process of arranging the other visits - left messages-will follow up if no response

Wider Church/MID process
-virtual meeting on 12/15 regarding WISE
-COP meeting on 1/26 (Community of Practice)
-enrolled in spring New Testament course @ Lakeland (Auditing)
-working on gathering documentation for my MID portfolio

Communication and Other
-Sent 10 Christmas cards (Widows/widowers, shut-ins)
-Weekly Blurbs and monthly newsletter articles
-Wrote 2022 Pastoral report. 
-Meeting with Ecumenical pastors on 1/12
-12/28 Breakfast meeting with Roy
-1/8 Consistory Brunch
-responded to email from individual inquiring about membership
-ADRC course set for Thursdays 1-3pm - April 13-May 25
-RCF meeting at Bethlehem Sunday, 1/15, 6:30pm - I cannot attend. 

- Pastor Roy
o Preached/Presided x 3 (12-11, 12-24, 12-25)
o Meetings – Consistory, Consistory lunch 

o 8 Calls and visits on ill members and those needing spiritual support

o "Extra curricular"  chaplain breakfast,  Life Group  x2, concert Willow Lane Appleton 

Member Outreach – None 

OLD BUSINESS
 Rural Church Fellowship Mtg – Fundraiser

 Bethlehem to host a Sheepshead Tourney/Games (2/5/23) 
(Snow date 2/19)

 Money raised to go to local food pantries
 More details to follow

 MC Aging and Disabilities Resource Center Meetings  
 Meeting begin April 13th – May 25th 1:00-3:00 PM
 Public welcome to meetings with speakers
 More details follow

 Rev Roy “Thank You” fellowship Sunday  
 1/22 following 9:30 service
 Fellowship with coffee hour   

 Annual Meeting
 Finalized meeting items

Continued on page 7
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NEW BUSINESS
o Advent collection – 206 items collected
o Sound system up-date will be discussed at Feb meeting – anyone wishing to attend 

or be a part of the decision, contact Steven Voland or Jane Umland
o Suggestion to have additional hymn sings during the year.
o Our free paper will be running out this year – will have to budget in 2024
o Requested “wish list” from Randy for pastor’s office
o Discussed gift for Rev Roy
o Ash Wednesday will be on 2/22 at 7:00 PM
o No lent services
o There will be a Maundy Thursday service with a play
o NEA meeting at Pilgrim Center on 4/22
o Conference Annual Meeting – Green Lake 6/9 - 6/11

Motion to adjourn 8:34 PM by Ruthie and 2nd by Ross

Next meeting – Feb 19, 2023 after 9:30 service

Closed with Lord’s Prayer

Submitted by Consistory Secretary, Kathy Bowe

______________________________________________________________________________

Bethlehem Ladies:

The next meeting is on Sunday, February, 19th at 8:30 am.  All Ladies of the church are invited to 
join us.  We meet in the church library.  

On to wash communion glasses are:
February 5th – Polly and Jeanette
February 22nd (Ash Wed) – Ginny and Heidi

Polly Jeanty
Secretary
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One of the Bethlehem Ladies’ mission projects is recycling greeting cards.  You can help them out by 
saving all your old greeting cards throughout the year and placing them in one of the Ladies 

mailboxes at church or giving them to a Consistory member Sunday morning.  The cards are given to 
Project Angel Hugs (children with cancer) and to four assisted living homes in Kiel and New Holstein. 

Thank you for your help! 



Bethlehem Sunday School:

   Happy St. Valentines Day from the Sunday School!   What a joy to have our Sunday School 
students sharing their love of learning about their faith!

     In February, we will also take our annual collection for leprosy.  There is a long
history of our Sunday School collecting money and sending it to help cure leprosy
for those in need.  All February Sunday School offerings will go towards this
mission and we encourage all Sunday School students to donate an amount that
would be equivalent to 25 cents per their age, once in the month of February.  It is
our hope to spread compassion and love across the globe by teaching our children
to understand the need for healing around the world.  This is already an amazing
and compassionate group of children and we are blessed to teach these values to
our next generation.

   Also, thank you kindly for all of the generous donations to our giving tree this Christmas.  The 
family is incredibly grateful for your generosity to their needs.

   Sunday School continues to be held at 8:00-9:15 am every Sunday.  We look forward to 
continuing to grow with our children and they are always welcome to bring a friend along.

_________________________________________________________________

Confirmation:
Feb. 1 - Chili Supper: Confirmation students earn points for
working.

Feb. 5 - Sheepshead Tournament from 1-3pm - looking for 
a couple students to help with childcare for points

Feb. 8 - Regular class beginning at 6pm

Feb. 22 - Ash Wednesday Worship at 7pm - Students 
should attend worship as "class." 

_______________________________________________________________________ 

Pastoral Care:

PLEASE let Pastor Randy know of any pastoral/spiritual care needs.  I don't always hear 
about illnesses. surgeries, hospitalizations, etc., until well after the fact.  I am willing to 
support you and be present.  I have tried to contact all the members whom Pastor Roy was
seeing.  I've left voicemails, sent cards, emails, etc, sometimes with no response.  If you or
a loved one are someone I should be seeing, please help make sure we can get in touch. 
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Merry Christians:

   The Bethlehem Merry Christians of Bethlehem U.C.C. in rural Kiel held their annual fund raising 
program for Heifer International during December.  Forty couples and individuals from the church 
and the wider community gave generously to raise $2500 to send live animals and other things to 
individuals in poor countries around the world.

     These gifts are given to help individuals become self sufficient in poor countries everywhere.  
Those who receive the gift animals also give others like themselves the first born of their own gift 
to widen the donation.  

     That $2500 gift to Heifer International provided the following gifts to individuals in countries like 
Nepal, Uganda, Zambia, and Mexico.  Bethlehem’s donation will be 1 heifer, 3 sheep, 3 goats, 2 
Alpacas, 2 pigs, 3 hives of honey bees, 10 flocks of chickens, 1 clean water well and 5 complete 
sets of garden seeds.

     Heifer International hears from people world-wide whose lives have been changed through 
these gifts.

_______________________________________________________________________________________________

Bethlehem Scrip:

Thank you to everyone who continues to use the Scrip program.  There are cash and carry gift 
cards available every Sunday.  You can purchase them and use them for your purchases for the 
week.  It is very easy to use and it benefits the church.  

Linda Rabe

MONTHLY SCRIP STATS: 
1/1/2023       $3,290.00      $91.77
1/15/2023     $1,400.00      $53.75

PLEASE ALSO NOTE:   I will still be collecting caps (example:   milk chug caps, water and soda 
bottles, etc.)   Please look under mailboxes for container to place them in!
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From Our Church Historian:

Here is a brief summary of the events from 2022:

Consistory Members:  Steven Voland, Traci Rabe, Ross Westphalen,  
Kathy Bowe, Ruthie Rumpff & Jane Umland.

January  - Annual Meeting was held in the Sanctuary.  

February – the annual Chili Supper was held for the second year as a Drive Thru only event.  Chili
ran out.  Profits were shared with Choir, Youth Group, Mission Committee, Sunday School, 
Bethlehem Ladies and Merry Christians.

April – After a two year hiatus, the Merry Christians hosted the annual Pizza and Ice Cream 
Sundae event.

April 24th – Confirmation Sunday celebrated the confirmation of 2 students.

May  - Merry Christians hosted a brat fry at the Piggly Wiggly in Kiel.

May – Collected underwear and socks for the Undy 500 for the Guest House in Milwaukee.

June 12th – Hometown Harmony Traditions provided special music at our worship service.

July – The old garage siding project is completed.

July/August – The roadside sign is beautifully spruced up with a re-painting.

August – Held rummage sale at the church garage; two weekends.

September – Bethlehem Ladies host Guest Night.  Nancy Zimmermann gave a presentation on 
the history of Kiel.

October – Mission Fest Sunday includes the following activities:  Hi-way clean-up, Sandwich 
making for Guest House, Visit Field of Dreams, and Church outside clean-up

October – Outdoor Worship service/picnic held indoors due to weather.

November – Thanksgiving Eve ecumenical service raised $222 for Kiel Area Good Samaritan 
Fund

December – Sunday School giving tree collects gifts for a local family in need.

December 18, 2023 – The congregation voted for and called Randy Koppenhaver to be our 
settled pastor at three quarter time. He will proceed with the necessary training to become 
ordained.

December – Sunday School students and confirmation class present the Christmas program.

December – the Merry Christians and other members of Bethlehem raised and sent $2500 to 
Heifer International 

~ Kaye Radder, Historian
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Loads of Love:

Once a month, recipients meet Bethlehem’s Loads of Love team at the laundry
mat and are supplied detergent and dryer sheets to wash and dry their 
clothing, towels, and bedding. Loads of Love also generously provides the 
quarters for the washers and dryers. 

With your help Bethlehem will continue to do God’s work through this important mission. 
Your donations can be placed in the “Laundry Detergent” container located near the 
entrance to the sanctuary. 

Thank you for sharing God’s love through your generosity!

________________________________________________________________________

 

Sunday, January 29th – Bethlehem’s Annual Meeting will be held following as
shortened worship service. 

PLEASE BRING YOUR ANNUAL REPORT WITH YOU TO THE MEETING.  

Confirmation students, parents, and other volunteers will also be frying meat for
the Chili Supper following our meeting.*

_______________________________________________________________________________________________

Save your Aluminum Cans:

Sunday School continues to collect aluminum cans.
Place your bags in the old garage next to the cemetery.

_______________________________________________________________________________________

Snow Shoveling Volunteers Needed:
Volunteers are needed to shovel the sidewalk and entryway at church.
Your Commitment is only a few weeks to a month.  Please sign up on
the sheet located in the fellowship hall.
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UCC RURAL CHURCH FELLOWSHIP
Presents

SHEEPSHEAD TOURNAMENT

Where:  Bethlehem United Church of Christ
When:  Sun. February 5, 2023   -   1pm to 3pm (Doors open at 12:30pm)
Entrance Fee: Canned goods or free will offering to benefit local food pantries

Rules will be explained before the tournament begins.  ALL LEVELS OF SKILL ARE WELCOME.
Beginner’s table(s) will be available for those who don’t know how to play.  

Don’t want to plan sheepshead but want to participate in the fun?  Bring your own board or card game.

COME ONE...COME ALL!!
Child care will be supplied.  Games and movies for the kiddos.

Inclement weather date = February 19th

________________________________________________________________________

Lakeland University opportunity: 
Attention all students who will be entering their junior or senior year in Fall 2023!  Looking for something 
fun to do this summer?  Would you like to learn how to become more involved in Social Justice issues?  Are you 
wanting to find a way to make a difference in your community and beyond?  Do you have a passion for helping 
others?  Check out Lakeland University’s Social Justice Camp 2023!

This 5-day, 4-night camp will create an awareness of social justice and social justice issues that will lead to a better 
understanding of how to tackle real-world problems by looking at them through multiple lenses. 

There are lots of fun activities planned throughout the week, including:  interacting with guest speakers as well as 
Lakeland faculty and students who are engaged in social justice work, on-site activities using music and art, 
mindfulness activities, and some off-site field trips to discover ways to be involved with social justice issues within 
and outside of the local community. 

The camp will be held June 18-22, 2023.  Registration runs through May 1st or until all spots are filled, space is 
limited.  The cost of this camp is $100 for the week and includes: overnight accommodations at Lakeland University’s
main campus, meals, on-site and off-site activities and more. 

Need-based scholarships are available, but limited.  If you would like to apply for a need-based scholarship, there is a
space on the registration form to write a few sentences why a scholarship would be helpful. 

To register for Lakeland’s Social Justice Camp 2023 visit http://www.lakeland.edu/socialjusticecamp. 

If you have any questions or would like more information, please contact Le’Shay Guy Director of Student Diversity, 
Equity and Belonging Initiatives and Asst. Director of the Ulrich Center at mailto:GuyL@lakeland.edu or by phone: 
920-565-1043 ext. 2510.
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Chili Supper  

Plan to attend – 

Wednesday, February 1, 2023 – annual Bethlehem Chili Supper 

There is still time to volunteer as workers and torte makers.  Dates to remember:  

 Sunday, January 29 – The Youth group and Confirmation class along with their 
parents and the choir will be doing some prep work immediately following worship 
service on Sunday, January 30th.  Extra hands are always welcome.

 Tuesday, January 31 - Several members will get together on Tuesday morning, 
January 31st to cook noodles.  Here too extra hands are welcome.

 Wednesday, February 1 - On Wednesday, February 1st, some of the cooking crew 
will begin at approximately 6:00 am.  We anticipate a break (assuming the cooks stay 
on task) at about noon.  Many additional volunteers are needed for this day long 
event.

This will be the third consecutive year that the Chili Supper will be Drive
Thru/Pick Up, with no in-person dining.  The past two years, we ran out

of Chili.  We will be making more batches in 2023.  
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Those in our thoughts and prayers:

           

 Families who have lost loved ones: 

Dale Spindler (Father of Dawn Wirtz; Brother of Darlean Rumpff) 

Those struggling with health issues: 

                                                 Bob Radder 

                   John Buchholz (Marie’s brother) 

                             Gary Steinhardt 

           Doreen Schmidt 

Daisy Sippel 

Finn (a young boy with cancer)

 Darlene Horneck 

Helen Henning 

Tom Lefeber 

Hattie Lucille 

Jessica Horneck 

Sandra Tesch 

Dana (friend of Melissa K) 

Dawson Horneck 

       

Those unable to worship with us:                  
Merlin and Doris Mae Ninmer

 

Other concerns:     
Those affected by the war in Ukraine. 

Those affected by violence and oppression in other places of the world.
Those affected by floods, wildfires or other natural disasters
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FEBRUARY VINNIE’S PANTRY ITEMS  - A box of Sandwich 
Bags, Foil, Saran Wrap or Garbage Bags

FEBRUARY JINGLE CHANGE -
supports Leprosy treatment

FEBRUARY 2023 – BETHLEHEM EVENTS
SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

1  
CHILI SUPPER
*8-N Cook Chili 
& serve noon 
lunches
*3-6:30 Drive 
Thru and 
cleanup

2 3 4

5
8am S. School
9:30am 
Communion Service
w/Pastor Randy
1-3pm RCF 
Sheepshead 
Tournament @ 
Bethlehem

6

Loads of 
Love 
Laundry 
Ministry

7 8
6pm Confirmation
class

9 10 11

12
8am S. School
9:30am Worship

13 14 15 16 17 18

19
8am S. School
8:30 Bethlehem 
Ladies mtg.
9:30am Worship 
w/Pastor Randy
Consistory mtg. 
After worship

20 21 22
7pm Ash 
Wednesday 
Service

23 24 25

26
8am S. School
9:30am Worship 
w/Pastor Randy

27 28

16 | P a g e

Unknown Author is 

https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDA
Y

THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

1  2

Sarah Mueller

Jennifer Holz

3 4

5 6

Brandon Hoban

7

Mike & Judy 
Brockway 
(1978)

8 9

Zander Jeanty

Jennifer 
Ninmer

10 11

Aaron Suttner

12 13 14
Jerry & Carol 
Wehrmann 
(2014)

15 16

Diane Fidlin

Ryan Holz

17 18

Ashley Radder

19
Emilee Wirtz
Tony & Pam 
Bowe (1994)

20

Dawn 
Muehlbauer

Jesse Rumpff

21 22
Trenton Rabe

23 24

Amelia 
Horneck

25

Julia Gabrielse

26 27 28

Alexis 
Horneck

Karen 
Schlegel
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	In Christ,
	Pastor Randy

